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A Letter from Chuck 
 

Hey Bros!  
 The Holidays are approaching and I’d like to wish you and your families all the blessings of this 
season. This should be a joyful time for all and I wish all of us continued good health and happy lives.  
 I know this newsletter has been a long time in coming but it takes a bit of work and not much 
happens to make it more than a yearly event.  Also, it is getting more difficult to get contributions for articles, 

notes, etc. It seems that as we get older the busier life becomes and we often forget to be thankful for the 
wonderful memories and friends we made way back then. 
 As you know the Sig Tau 50th Reunion Anniversary is approaching (July 12-14, 2013).  That 
means the Alumni Center will be asking us for suggestions and for help on the planning committee.   The 
Center Personnel primarily rely on most alumni volunteers to send out written invitations.  You don’t even have 
to live in the area to work on the committee. You can write invitations at home. 
 We will probably model the weekend on what the DKs did for their 
celebration, i.e. golf tournament, banquet, cocktail parties, etc.  Again, the Hopfs have 
graciously offered to have another party with food and drinks at their home.  We will be 
presenting our cofounder Jack Sheehan’s Sig Tau jacket to the college.  Thanks to Kathe 
Sheehan for making Jack’s jacket available.  All of these activities will require effort and 
input on our part even though the Center will be doing most of the heavy planning.  
Please do not hesitate to volunteer.  The more Sig Taus involved in planning will make 
the celebration more meaningful and enjoyable for all of us.   
 Stay tuned for information regarding the 50th.  Bulletins will be sent by the office and by the 

Newsletter Editor.  If you haven’t yet made reservations you can try the Hampton Inn Geneseo (585-447-
9040), The Big Tree Inn (585-243-5220) or The Quality Inn (872-683-1680.  Six miles away are the Country 
Inn and Suites, Mt. Morris, NY (585-658-4080). 
 
Happy Holidays, 

 
Chuck Curatalo ‘(63 Pledge Class, ’67 Geneseo Graduate)  
 Sig Tau Old Guards and Friends Newsletter Editor 
 ccuratal@rochester.rr.com 
 585-723-3487 

 
 

A Thanksgiving Memory 
By 

Bruce Jordan, Cofounder ‘63 

 
  I’m writing this the day before Thanksgiving, knowing that tomorrow will be not just a day of 
celebration across the country, but also the anniversary of the “coming out” of Sig Tau as well as the 
assassination of JFK.  I thought maybe some of the younger brothers might like a little peek into that fateful 
day forty nine years ago. 
  The fall of 1963 had been incredibly beautiful.  In memory it seemed like one long Indian 
summer.  Warm and lovely.  And we were wildly anticipating the kickoff to the Sig Tau-AD weekend. This was 
the culmination of months of secret plotting to create a new fraternity on campus.  The people I remember 
most vividly in that undertaking were Tom DeBello, Jack Sheehan, Dahnny Walrath, Jim Vidocy, Ray (“Spike”) 
Leonard, Ralph Harris, Bill Ryan and me.  Yes, there were others, but those are the ones that I remember 
sweating out all those clandestine meetings pretending that we were the Interfaith Council. If anyone thinks it 

mailto:ccuratal@rochester.rr.com


was an easy undertaking, IT WAS NOT!!  The other three fraternities (Prometheus, DK and Phi Sig) did not 
want this newcomer to happen.  It was going to limit their pledge classes at a school that was still 4-1 women 
to men. So they closed ranks at the Interfraternity Council to try to quash this newcomer.  It was the sororities 
that really helped us come to life.  
  Friday, November 22, 1963 started with a breakfast in the Mary Jamieson dining hall where 
we wore our fraternity jackets for the first time.  We had breakfast with the AD’s and hung out as long as we 
could before we went to our first classes.  We all hooked up again at the college center around lunchtime, 
proud as peacocks for the usual round of card games and b.s. sessions before going to our one o’clock.  The 
College Center was mission control for all things social in campus life.  Each fraternity and sorority had their 
own informal “area”.  And now Sig Tau had a spot of its own.  And then came the news.  On the console tv in 
the lounge….President Kennedy had been shot.  No report of the extent of the injuries, but all of us dropped 
our hands of euchre or bridge and gathered around the TV. A half hour later, Walter Cronkite removed his 
dark-rimmed glasses and announced that the president had died.  For all of us of a certain age where you were 
when Kennedy was shot is a clear life’s moment. 
 Later that afternoon Dr. Kathryn Beck spoke to the entire enrollment in Wads Aud explaining how the 
government would continue to function.  And how the college would close five days early for the Thanksgiving 
break, to which Howie Mathias, a rather uncouth Phi Sig shouted “YAY!!” much to the consternation of those 
around him.  For the next four or five days we were all glued to the television if we were anywhere near one.  
Tom DeBello and I decided to go to the funeral.  At that time it was suspected that the ceremony would be in 
Boston, so we hitch hiked across New York State to Lee, Massachusetts to spend the 

night at my aunt and uncle’s place in the Berkshires.  Our new Sig Tau jackets were the 
perfect traveling gear. 
 The next day we discovered that the funeral would be in Washington instead 
of Boston and I think by then we had hitched one ride too many and decided to go 
back to NYC on the bus.  My aunt and uncle drove us to the bus station that left from 
the Rexall Drug Store in Lee, but the bus JUST pulled out when we arrived there.  The 
schedule had changed.  But somehow we met a lovely middle aged black couple who 
were driving to New York and they asked us if we would like to drive with them. 
 So we drove through the night with this lovely couple, for whom President Kennedy’s death must have 
seemed even MORE disastrous and the four of us listened to the dirge-like music that played on all radio 
stations all night long. 

All in all it was an unforgettable holiday, and a perfect example in life of how something joyous can 
turn to disaster. I’m sure many other Sig Tau brothers wore their new jackets that weekend, but instead of at a 
keg with AD, probably at a memorial service for the President.    
  
 

Bands of Our Era 
By 

 John Hopf, ‘69 

  
It all began during my junior year at Geneseo.  I was living in a Genesee Dorm and had recently been 

replaced by a piano player in Gordy Ames’s DK band Last Sunday’s Dreamers LSD haha! I had met Peter 
Massari when I sold him an old math book.  One day he approached me with the idea of starting a band.  He 
had played violin as a youngster and thought he could play bass.  His friend Frank “Paco” Maier was a singer.  
We started rehearsals and eventually Al “Shurts” Shurtleff became our lead guitarist.  Shurts could play.  We 
actually were able to secure some gigs. 

Our first band name was “Froggy and the Magic Twangers.”  We were playing in Avon and as usual 
my guitar would not stay in tune.  As a matter of fact we did not sound very good.  If I remember correctly Al 
walked out during the gig.  Peter took over as lead guitar, Paco kept singing and I played rhythm.  We found a 
bass player named Don Mente and Larry Pulliafico played drums.   

During my senior year Paco was busy with with things so I took over as lead singer and we added 
Mike Kohlhas on rhythm guitar.  Soon after Joe “Crazy Joe’ Mantione became 
our bass player.  Joe was talented and very cool, sunglasses and all.  Peter had 
developed into quite a lead player.  We played the Jenny Awards, dances and 
lots of keg parties.  Our good friend and brother Carol “CW Moss” used to 
scream, “You are the greatest.”  We were far from great but when we played 
people would “dance like hell.” 

Because our performances were “inconsistent” at best, we changed 
our name often.  Our first name was S.A.M. Savage Animal Magnetism.  Soon 
after that we became Hot Snot and Boogie Rags which eventually became Jack 
Hopf and the Union Clap.  Eventually, my little brother Jack “Crazy Jack” May 
came up with The Budapest String Ensemble. 

Hey guys please forgive me for any errors in this article ‘cause it was a long time ago.  In the spring of 
1971 we played a Sig Tau/sorority gig at the Brick in Mt. Morris and at the gig I introduced one of the first 



songs I ever wrote called “Window Shattered Time.  Because of the efforts of Chuck Curatalo and Peter 
Massari, we haven’t “shattered” time.  We have been able to get together and laugh at all our “times” together.  
Hope to see you all in July. 
                
     
     

  Notes 
 
Bruce Parmiter ‘69…….Some memories of Sig Tau years, which tie in with the article about the Big tree Inn 
in the latest issue of the "Geneseo Scene". From the article I have attached, that appeared in the local Mt 
Morris paper at the time, you can see that a recent Sig Tau inductee, me, on the way up town  for a brew after 
finishing studying for the night, was in the right place at the right time, and helped save the Big Tree Inn from 
burning down……………..Also, Janet and I have our first grandchild, Robert Bruce Jr., who is now 6 months old. 
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Prompt Action 
Saves Big Tree 

From Fire 
 

Fire in a third floor bathroom of the Big Tree Inn could have been 
disastrous if it hadn't been for the alertness of two college students. 
Shortly after midnight Friday morning, April 5, students John Zeh and 
Bruce Parmiter saw smoke coming from a third floor window of the 
135 year old landmark. Manager Peter Pizzuetelli said he saw the 
two boys running across the street looking up toward the top of the 
building and he knew that something must be wrong. He met them at the door, and on 
hearing they saw smoke, he ran upstairs followed by the two students and the bartender 
Philip Cowie of Perry. 
At the top of the stairs on the third floor, they were greeted by a fire 
raging up one wall of the bathroom. No time to sound the alarm, the 
four set to work on the blaze with available extinguishers. 
Using his bare fists, Cowie, who is also a member of the Perry 
Fire Department smashed through the wall to get at the fire. 
"The heat was so intense I had to lie on the floor," Cowie said. 
When the fire had been subdued to the point he could leave, Manager 
Pizzutelli phoned for the fire department. He told Sheriff's Deskman 
Fran Lowell that the fire was out, but that he wished fire officials to 
inspect. Investigation conducted by Chief Deragon and Police Chief William Roodenburg 
revealed that someone had used the bathroom on the normally unoccupied third floor, 
and apparently dropped a cigarette on the floor. "We're lucky," said Deragon, 'With a 
thirty-mile wind like was blowing that night, if the fire hadn't been 
discovered when It was, it would have been a different story." 

  
 
Chris Geatrakas  ‘69………I hope to make it to the reunion this coming year.  All is OK on my end, still 
working and traveling back and forth to the West coast.  My oldest daughter is in the LA area.  I have a 
business presence in the SF Bay area hoping to spend more time on that coast….weather, sunlight and family. 
  



 
 

 
Dug Dixon ’68………This past summer Al Smith ’69. Tom Mooney ’68 
and I sailed together on my restored 1940 sailboat at the Lightning Class 
Annual Wooden Boat Regatta on Onondaga Lake, Liverpool, NY. During 
one of the races after having consumed enough beer to compromise 
skippering abilities and having a mutinous crew, we were hit by wind puff 
and voila. The weather starting getting rough, the mighty sailboat was 
tossed, if not for the courage of the drunk crew, the riddle would be 
lost….the riddle would be lost. I am sad to say we did not win the race 
nor the regatta but we won the beer consumption trophy.  We are now in 
training for the America’s Cup Regatta in San Francisco next summer.  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

A Page from the Past:  Sig Tau Pledgebook 
By Dan Kwarta, ‘63 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 



Those Who Served Our Country…………. 
 
 
 

 
Chris Geatrakas              Specialist 4  US Army 1971-1973 
Jeff Gosch Sergeant US Army (Field Artillery) 1968-1970 
Dave Mead Petty Officer 2nd Class  US Coast Guard 1969-1973 
Dale E. Metz Sergeant (E-5) US National Guard 1970-1976 
Dale J. Metz Staff Sergeant (E-5) US Air Force 1969-1973 
Bob Meyers Sergeant US Army 1969-1976 
Bruce Parmiter Cadet US Coast Guard                  1963-1967 
Al Smith Sergeant First Class US Army Reserves 1972-1978 
George Speedy Sergeant US Marine Corps 1966-1968 
Jim Vidoczy Petty Officer 2nd Class US Navy 1966-1970 

 

In Memoriam 
 

Larry Allen P’63 (G’67) 
Bill Brigham P’63 (G’67) 
Don Durbin P’69 (G’70) 
Don Fuller P’65 (G’67) 
John Hoffman P’67 (G’69) 

Mark Limerick P’65 
Bruce Lomnicki P’68 (G’70) 
Roland Littrell P’69 (G’71) 
Jack May P’70 (G’72) 
Don Peterson P’65 (G’68) 

Jack Sheehan FG‘63 (G’66) 
Tony Siviligia P‘69 
Dahn Walrath FG’63 (G’66) 
Lou (Karl) Ziegler P‘69 
Jim Tuck P’69 (G’72) 

 
Recent additions to list 

 
 

Sig Tau Old Guard and Friends Website News: 
   
New Website Design: 
 

When you log on to the website at: to:  http://www.etoldguard.com   you will now automatically come to the main menu 

instead of the current newsletter. If you wish to print any of the composite pictures from the website it is best to save them 
to your hard drive first; then print them using either Microsoft Picture It! or Photoshop or other similar programs.  Again 
thanks to Dave Mead (P’65, G’68) our webmaster for designing and maintaining this site.  The website’s address is 
known only to Sig Tau Old Guard and Friends Members and will not show up in any searches.  Therefore phone 
numbers and email addresses cannot be viewed by outsiders.  

TO VIEW THIS GALLERY GO TO http://www.etoldguard.com WHERE YOU WILL COME TO MENU.  CLICK ON ETOG 

PICTURES WHICH WILL TAKE YOU TO OLD GUARD PICTURES.  CLICK ON PHOTO GALLERY. IN THE GALLERY CLICK 
ON EACH ALBUM PICTURE OF AND YOU WILL COME TO ALL THE PICTURES IN THAT ALBUM.  CLICK EACH PICTURE TO SEE 
IT AT FULL SIZE.  (EASIEST WAY:   book mark this NEW shortcut which will take you immediately to 
the PHOTO GALLERY:  

 http://www.etoldguard.com/etgallery/index.php(This is the new link.  The “old one” had to be redone.) 

When submitting pictures please send a list of captions for each one…this will simplify the process.  If possible send your 
pictures in a jpeg format with the reduced “email size” to Chuck who will be administrator of the gallery at:  
ccuratal@rochester.rr.com. 

 

Old Guard Links/Advertisements 
 
Need some job or service provided?  Find companies and services that are run by 
our Sig Tau Old Guards and Friends Members. 
 
Lil’ Byte Softstuff was founded in 1984 by Dave Mead as a computer services related 
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company. Currently we create/host websites, build/repair computers, and program original applications for businesses or 
schools. Our website is www.lilbytesoftstuff.com/  and our motto is “Exceeding expectations since 1984”.  

 
The Costumer is America's #1 Source for Costume Accessories and Supplies for High School, Collegiate, Community and 
professional theater for over 85 years.  This company was founded and owned by the late Jack Sheehan (P’63, G’65), a 
co-founder of Sig Tau.  It continues to be operated by Jack’s wife Kathe Sheehan ’67 and his son-in-law Eric and daughter 
Amanda.  The website address is www.thecostumer.com/cfwebstore/   

Tom Wega (P’69,G’71) is a Nothnagle real estate agent who works in the Greater Rochester Area.  He is fully committed to 
helping his clients by using Nothnagle's state-of-the-art tools and marketing systems. For more information about my services 
visit my website at http://www.nothnagle.com/agents/profile.asp?pid=27891 

******************************************************************************************** 

 

Updated Old Guard Member Directory  
 

Member/Pledged Email Address Address City/State Phone    Grad/Class        

 
1. Lester Arthur ’68 acwarthur@comcast.net  402 Vineyard Lane Downington, PA 19335 803-548-5327 (B)*  ‘65 
2. Bill Barberich bill.barberich@pfizer.com 
3. David Barry ’68   6190 Fawn Meadow St.    Canandaigua, NY 14425 585-924-2946  ‘71 
4. Timothy Barstow ‘68  4559 Limeledge Rd. Marcellus, NY 13108 315-673-4410 ‘70 
5. Dennis Bartlett ’70 dgbarty@msn.com 2883 Cold Springs Rd.         Baldwinsville NY 13029 315-638-9643 ‘72 
6. Irv Beimler ’65 ibeimler@hovde.com 1824 Jefferson Place Washington DC 20036 202-822-8117(B)  ‘68 
7. Mick Brenno ’68 mbrenno@nycap.rr.com 148 Maplewood Dr. Gloversville NY 12078 518-725-9041 
8. Roger Brown ’68 rogerdbrown@msn.com 3722 Ben Hogan Dr. Longview, TX 75605 903-656-6839(B) ‘71 
9. Gordy Bruce ’63 gbruce07@twcny.rr.com  129 Milford Drive West Syracuse NY 13206 315-463-8315 
10. William Breuer ’68  16 Prospect St. 29-E Filmore, NY 14735 585-567-2341 ‘70 
11. Jim Burk ’65 dentist539@aol.com 78837 Jay St. Pultneyville NY 14538-0108 315-589-8201 ‘68 
12. Andy Chasen AChasen@aol.com 
13. Sal Ciolino ’68 ciolino1@comcast.net  325 Table Rock Rd. Gettysburg, PA 17325 717-334-7716 ‘70 
14. Leroy Clinton FG   675 Hammond St. 1 Chestnut Hill, MA 02167         617-879-9824 ‘65 
15. James Colucci ’69 j.collucci@cox.net  1747 N. Westridge Dr. Wichita, Kansas 67023-1666 316-944-0088 ‘70 
16. Mike Crino ’67 mdcrino@hotmail.com P.O. Box 5747 Anderson SC 29623 864-224-2405 ‘69 
17. Chuck Curatalo ’63 ccuratal@rochester.rr.com 145 Chimney Hill Rd. Rochester NY 14612 585-723-3487 ‘67 
18. Robert Crumb ’68  1709 Grand Ave Savannah, NY 13146-9774 315-365-2237 ‘69 
19. Rod Curran ’69 rcurran@geico.com 8 Sergent Court St. James, NY 11780 631-584-4042 ‘72 
20. Tom DeBello FG ‘63** setdebello@juno.com   219 South 5th Ave. Wilmington NC 28401 631-848-4169 ‘65 
21. Dick DeMay ’63  8311 State Rte 408 Nunda, NY 14517 585-468-2673 ‘67 
22. Charlie Dailey ’70 charlied@rochester.rr.com  842 Victor Rd. Macedon, NY 14502   ‘73 
23. James Dailey ’70 JCDailey@hotmail.com  831 Victor Rd. Macedon NY 14502 315-986-3938 ‘72 
24. Dave DiFabio ’70 DRDMD4@aol.com 8268 Cottonwood Ct. Liverpool NY 13090-6814 315-622-4504 ‘74 
25. Douglas Dixon ’68 ddixon@epri.com 7905 Berkeley Dr. Gloucester Pt. VA 23062 804-642-0293 ‘71 
26. Dan Downing ’68 ddown70795@comcast.net 9855 Woolworth Court Wellington, FL 33413 561-784-4999  ‘70 
27. Mike Drexler ’69 mdrexler@rochester.rr.com  199 Red Rock Rd. Rochester. NY 14626-3177 585-225-3329 ‘71 
28. Dave Dugan dugsdr@aol.com 
29. John Ferris john_ferris@hotmail.com 
30. John Florczyk john_florczyk@anhauser.com  
31. Gary Foti ’69 bioman@yahoo.com     15 Bay Colony Pittsford, NY 14534 585-586-7818 ‘71 
32. Kaie Fuhrhop ‘65 kaie.fuhrhop@fuhrhop-partner.de 
33. Christos Geatrakas ‘69 rinksbydavis@aol.com  4944 Cherry Ln. Manlius, NY 13104-1104 315-463-9999 ‘70 
34. Ken Gadbow ’65 kgadbow@rochester.rr.com 4951 Butler Rd. Canandaigua NY 14424 585-394-7732 ‘68 
35. Jeff Gosch ’66 DJGoschLaw@aol.com  4307 Cinnamon Path Liverpool NY, 13090-1927 315-652-4492 ‘68 
36. Mike Grammatico Michael_Grammatico@ml.com  
37. Chuck Hall ’63  6480 Reservoir Rd. Hamilton, NY 13346-9559 315-824-1674 ‘68 
38. Mike Hand mmhand02@aol.com 
39. Jeff Harrington jharrington@atc-ny.com 
40. Donald Haugh Donald_j_haugh@seagate.com 
41. Jamie Hawayek Jimbo912@gmail.com      
42. John Hopf ’69 thehhopf@gmail.com  20 Seneca Ave Geneseo, NY 14454 585-243-3762  ‘70 
43. Larry Horgan ‘67 golfnut52@hotmail.com  752 Cline Rd. Victor, NY 14564 315-986-3888 ‘70 
44. Roy Howard ’65 rhoward1@tampabay.rr.com  7710 Bouquet Ct. Land O’ Lakes, FL 34637 813-949-3697  ‘67 
45. Bob Hussey “63 rhussey@frontiernet.net 9805 Highland Ave. Dansville NY 14437 585-335-9795 ‘67 
46. Bruce Jordan FG ‘63 brujordan@aol.com 12½ North Ferry St. Schenectady NY 12305 518-346-6149 ‘66 
47. Rick Johnson ’69 rickjohnson63@hotmail.com 813 Ridge Rd. Lansing, NY 14882 607-533-7833 ‘71 
48. Bill Kamalsky  ’68  258 Thompson Blvd. Watertown, NY 13601 315-788-0764 ‘69 
49. Mike Kohllhas ’70 mike@leisurecraftpools.com 9238 Holland-Glenwood Rd. Glenwood NY 14069 716-941-5095 ‘72 
50. Carl E. Kanoff ’68 ckanoff@twcny.rr.com POB 87 Candor, NY 13743 607-659-7777 ‘70 
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51. Bill Kenzig ’70   4O Gladys Drive Wading River, NY 11792 631-929-6624 ‘72 
52. Fred Koch ’68 metman69@rochester.rr.com  92 Red Cedar Dr. Rochester, NY 14616 585-225-1830 ‘69 
53. Howard Kranz ’67 hjkbwick@yahoo.com 70 Manton St. Sayville, NY 11782-1326 631-589-0048 ‘69 
54. Gary Kresser ’65 garykress@aol.com 87 Westgate Rd. Kenmore NY 14217 716-874-2392 ‘68 
55. Chet Kuhn ’67 kuhnzee@hotmail.com  4219 E. Main St. Williamson, NY 14589-9212 315-589-2617 ‘69 
56. Dan Kwarta ’63 dkwarta@rochester.rr.com 78 Main St.   POB 55 E. Bloomfield NY 14443-005 585-657-6550 ‘67 
57. Joe Lentner ’67 jlentner@rochester.rr.com 19 Oak Manor  PO Box 164 Leicester, NY 14481 585-382-3653 ‘70 
58. Victor Ladota ’68  11332 Ledgemet Lane Windermere, FL 34786 407-909-1919 ‘70 
59. Don Landrio ‘68  48 S. Hollywood Ave. Gloversville, NY 12078-4113 518-725-8132 ‘70 
60. Jack Langerak ’67 langerakj@aol.com 12 Granite Drive Penfield NY 14526 585-388-8613 ‘68 
61. Steve Lembke ‘68  2688 River Rd. Guilford, VT 05301-8766 802-254-4122 ‘71 
62. Spike Leonard FG ’63    scramtwo@aol.com 125 E Main St. Avon, NY 14414 585-226-2594 ‘65 
63. Mike Luczak ’65  68 Brookridge Dr. Exeter, RI 02822-3619 401-294-9766 ‘68 
64. Tim Lyons ’67 alyons@rochester.rr.com 4552 State Rte. 20 A West Warsaw, NY 14569-9712 585-786-3458 ‘69 
65. Mike McCabe mikwm@vardata.com  
66. Chuck Magliazzo ’69 cmagliazzo@roadrunner.com  1007   100th St. Niagara Falls  NY  14304 914-589-3174 ‘71 
67. Frank (Paco) Maier ’69 frankiethreeputs@yahoo.com  6 Turk Hollow Rd. Oxford, MA 01540 508-987-7113 ‘71 
68. Eddie Mace emace@wcsmith.com  
69. Joe Mantione ’69 jjmantione@yahoo.com 3365 East Bay Dr. 204-123 Largo. Fl 33771 727-643-6688 ‘70 
70. Sal Marchese ’66 salmmarchese@yahoo.com       
71. Bill Marion  824 7th St. W. Babylon NY 11704 516-888-0159 ‘67 
72. Peter Massari ’69 unclelaura@aol.com 2 Frances Dr. Katonah, NY 10536 914-589-3174 ‘71 
73. Ed McCormick ’70  10635 W/ 26th Ave. Wheat Ridge CO, 80215 303-274-9320 ‘73 
74. Dave Mead ’65 dmead001@rochester.rr.com 114 Main St Mt. Morris NY 14510 585-658-9658 ‘68 
75. Dale E. Metz ’67 metz@geneseo.edu SUNY Geneseo NY  585-245-5132 ‘70 
76. Dale J. Metz ’65 smetz@triad.rr.com 5318 Montevista Dr. Greensboro NC 27407 336-454-5835 ‘68 
77. Bob Meyers ’66 BJmeyers@rochester.rr.com 79 Center St. Geneseo NY 14454 585-245-8377 
78. Tom Miller   192 Scofield Rd. Honeoye Falls, NY 14472 585-533-2297 ‘72 
79. Thomas Mooney ’68 bmoonrising@netscape.net 214 Rockwell Rd. RD2 Vestal, NY 13850 518-725-9041 ‘71 
80. Jack Morrell ’63 jmorrell5@verizon.net Salzburg Village Palmyra NY 14522 315-597-9560 ‘65 
81. Frank (Bill) Palmer ’69 jeepman555@aol.com  1954 Rte. 80 Georgetown, NY 13072-4110 315-662-7960 ‘71 
82. Bruce Parmiter jbparmiter@yahoo.com  1992 Cross Rd. Hayes VA 703-851-8397 ‘69 
83. Larry Patzwald lpatzwald@twcny.rr.com 45 Big Rock Ln. Colton NY 13625-4178 315-262-2298 ‘68 
84. Carl D. Pauli ’68 drdpauli@hotmail.com 111 Campbell Town Rd. Palmyra, PA 17078  ‘71 
85. Pat Pallend ’63 pip@fairburn.com 43 Greene St. NE Fairburn GA 30213-1446 770-969-6315 ‘67 
86. Bob (Pearl) Perrello ’68 orso@netsync.net 113 Liberty St. Fredonia NY 14063 716-672-7988 ‘70 
87. Walt Peek FG ‘63 wnpeek@msn.com  182 West Lake Rd. Penn Yan NY 14527-8905 315-536-6230 ‘67 
88. Anthony Petrillose anthony@empireeditions.com  
89. Jack Piedmonte ’63 jpjackmail@gmail.com  71 Maplewood Ave. Spencerport NY 14559 585-352-9189             ‘67 
90. Thomas Powers ’68 hz2db@comcast.net   56 Mitchell Rd. Oxford, NJ 07863-3343 908-835-8357 ‘71 
91. Jim Restall ’67 jmresta@aol.com  103 Peoria Ave. Buffalo, NY 14206-2632 716-894-3093 ‘70 
92. Eric Reinhardt eric.reinhardt@eds.com  
93. John Riso jriso@macsteelusa.com  
94. Bill Ryan FG ‘63 w.ryan@tcu.edu  3451 River Park 1213 Forth Worth, TX 76116-9582 817-723-0904 ‘65 
95. Rick Romito RRomito@esaboces.org.  
96. Eric Rorapaugh er@smp-corp.com 
97. Brian Santilli bsantilli@verizon.net   
98. Larry Slotnick lrryslotnick@yahoo.com  
99. Rick Stein ’69 rstein49@gmail.com       ‘71 
100. Allen Smith ’69 pandasmith@stny.rr.com 3 Russell St. Canisteo NY 14623 607-698-4972 ‘72 
101. Mike Sobczak ’66 msobczak@pirnie.com 7 Victoria Dr. Hilton Head SC 29926 843-837-4810 ‘69 
102. George Speedy ’70 gspeedy@speedylawfirm.com      ‘71 
103. Dave Sperino ‘68 dmsperino@hotmail.com  2811 Main St. POB 25 York, NY 14592 716-243-3417  ‘70 
104. Tom Spearing ’68 tstiger488@roadrunner.com  488 East Lake Rd. Penn Yan NY 14527-9422 315-536-7170 ‘71 
105. Jim Tobin ‘65  jtobin46@aol.com 62 Valewood Run Penfield, NY 14526 585-388-0982 ‘67 
106. Al Tolsma ’65 altols@aol.com 55 Majestic Circle Amherst NY 14226 716-835-8435 ‘67 
107. Mark Tomaso mark.tomaso@siemens.com  
108. Steve Troskosky ’68 steve.troskosky@gmail.com   137 W. Benchmark Rd.        Avon, Co PO Box 8383 716-307-4410 ‘71 
109. Scott Valyear valyear2@comcast.net  
110. Bob Veltz ’65 rveltz@rochester.rr.com 80 Sandoris Cir. Rochester NY 14622 585-266-9256 ‘68 
111. Sal Ventresca ‘68 kav7325@ecshbuffalo.org    955 Escarpment Dr. Lewistown, NY 14092-2021 716-297-7537 ‘70 
112. Jim Vidoczy FG ‘63 jim.vidoczy@gmail.com   45 Palmer Ave. Richmond Hill, ON L4C 1N6 905-737-0541 ‘71 
113. Jerome Virzi ’68  69 Lyell Ave. Spencerport NY 14559 585-293-1586  
114. Chris Watson ’63  5310 SW Florida St. Portland OR 97216 503-977-2711 ‘67 
115. Tom Wega ’69 twega@rochester.rr.com 36 Parker Dr. Pittsford, NY 14534 585-820-0985 ‘71 
116. Tommy Welch ‘63 tomwelch@frontiernet.net 4259 County Rd. 4 Canandaigua NY 14424 585-394-0108 ‘68 
117. Fred Welch ’65 w5105@msn.com P.O. Box 682 Canadensis, PA 18325 570-676-5793 ‘69 
118. Robert White ’69  PO Box 340 Chestertown, NY 12817-0340 518-494-3327 ‘70 
119. Lawrence Wilcox ’68 lwilcox@cheviotcorp.com  7 Doris Cir. Newton, MA 02458-1929 617-969-3756 ‘70 
120. James Wright ’68 sydoilr427jbw@aol.com 106 Countryside Ln. Williamsville, NY 14221 716-688-1583 ‘70 
121. Paul Zedonis ’68 alanclarkclaims@earthlink.net  225 Hanover View Cir. Harrisburg, PA 17112-8966 717-566-1923 ‘69 
 

**Founding Group ’63 
*(B)=Business  
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#=no email service (newsletter mailed)  
Highlight=new member or info      

                      Lost Old Guard Members* 
 

Thomas Bryden P’68  
Robert Burtner P’70 (G’72) 
Wayne Crawford P‘66 
Tom Crowley P’67 
Kevin DeWeaver P’70 
Tom Donovan P ‘70 
John Duncan P‘67 
Ed Garrison ‘66 
Jim Goldseth ‘65 

Henry Harvey ’67   
Peter Iszkum P‘69 
Bob Kochman (P’65,G’67) 
James LaMartina P’69 (G’72) 
Ron Leffler P‘65 
Michael ManningP‘68 
M. Dale Rogers P‘68 
Peter Schonleber P‘67 
Al Shurtleff P‘68 

Christ Sugnet (P’68,G,70) 
Greg Sutherland P‘66 
Erik Wilson P’66 (G ’69) 
Tom Wolfe P’70 (G’73) 
Allen Wood P’68 
 
                 

 
*Members whose addresses are not known. Years after name refer to Pledge Class.  “G” indicates graduation year. 
 
 

“New” Old Guards* 
 

Dan Brown dannyb383@yahoo.com  
John Bruno johnbruno22@hotmail.com  
Mike Flynn Mike.F.Flynn@gmail.com     
Andy Gillette andrewgillette@hotmail.com  
Ryan Hamlin ryan.j.hamiln@gmail.com 

Nick Mucci nickjm85@yahoo.com   
Dave Passero dpassero16@yahoo.com   
Tom Venniro teedawg20@hotmail.com  
Eric Wiedemer ericwiedemer@gmail.com 
Brett Smith brettsmith2@hotmail.com  

              Zach Rapaport              zr1@geneseo.edu 
             Adam Turkewitz            adam.turkewitz@gmail.com  
 
*Current Sig Tau and recent Sig Tau Graduates whose email addresses are known. 
New to list as a member and/or new contact information                       

 

 
Friends of Old Guards* 

 
1. Joe Auriemma ’66 Graduate* jrany@nycap.rr.com 
2. Suzy Boor boor@geneseo.edu  
3. Phil and Linda (Batson ‘76) Bracchi ‘64 padre1@frontiernet.net 
4. Mike Catillaz catillaz@geneseo.edu  
5. Patty (Malet)  Fennell ‘65 mfennell@rochester.rr.com 
6. Tracy Gagnier ’93 gagniert@geneseo.edu  
7. Jack George ’65 kog@rochester.rr.com 
8. John Heim ’64                       heimj@rpi.edu  
9. Jeff Haber ’66 haber9@aol.com 
10. Debbie Hill ’75 hilld@geneseo.edu 
11. Bonnie (Forbes) Mioducki ’68 bmioducki@gmail.com   
12. Patty Rogers-Hamilton ’85 hamilton@geneseo.edu  

13. Dick Rosati ’71 rarosoti@rochester.rr.com 
14. Paul Scipione ’68 scipione@geneseo.edu  
15. Kathe (Reynolds) Sheehan ’67 katheshee@aol.com   
16. Ken Silveri ’66 ksilveri@comcast.net  
17. Audrey Smith ’67  speechsmith@gmail.com    
18. Betty Kent Walrath ’66 ewalrath44@aol.com 
19. Laura Wrubell ‘80 wrubell@geneseo.edu 
20. George Wilkerson ’64 gwilkers@nycap.rr.com  
21. Michelle Worden  ‘92  worden@geneseo.edu  
22. Hank Dewey ’ 68 (Buffalo State)          hankdewey2@roadrunner.com 

 

 
*Friends whose email addresses are known 
*Graduation Year from Geneseo 
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